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The Cottages at Forest Park Homeowners Association, Inc. 
 Quarterly Board of Director’s Meeting 

July 21, 2021, 3:00 PM -VIA ZOOM 
    
Call to Order   

• The Quarterly meeting, via Zoom, was called to order at 3:00 pm on Wednesday, July 21, 
2021 by President Doug Tiefel. Other Board members present were:  Ron Blackwelder, Tom 
Burnett, Dianne Bush, and Ann Storm. Others in attendance were residents: Judy 
Blackwelder, owner rep, Patrick Egan, Nancy and Alan Giehl, Janice Mirshab, Karen and 
Doug Myers, Pat and Walt Pollock, Shirley Talcott, Linda Wallace. Also in attendance was 
HOA Manager Banjo Walker. 

 
 
Approval of Minutes    

• It was moved by Ron that we dispense with the reading of the minutes from the April 21, 
2021 Annual meeting as all owners were in receipt of the minutes at an earlier date. It was 
seconded by Tom and the minutes were unanimously approved by the Board to be accepted 
as drafted.   

 
President’s Report 

• Helen Moskovics recently passed away and her condo is on the market, listed for $630,000, 
has had multiple showings, and was already under contract as of this meeting.  

• The Finks, in #10, have signed another year’s lease.   
• Lillian Myers, in #17, has moved to Balfour. The unit is empty at this time. The Moors, who 

own the unit, are hoping to move back from Montana in the near future.  
 
Concierge Report 

• Banjo presented the first quarter financial report and we have 46.85% left in the budget. At 
this time last year we had 48.46%. The dues are all paid on time, every month. 

• State Farm is bidding our insurance. We do not have the quote yet, but hope to have 
something by the end of July. The predicted premium looks to be a savings of a few 
thousand dollars a year, but State Farm has a flat $25,000 deductible, for any occurrence, 
instead of a 5% wind and hail deductible, which will protect the owners from a large 
assessment in the case of a claim. Tom thanked Janice for suggesting we get another bid and 
thanked Doug Myers for suggesting his State Farm agent, Dylan Guyton. We have a 
payment due with Travelers, on August 1, but Banjo will call Travelers, to see if we can get 
on a month to month payment, which is likely easy to do.  

• In regard to the potential dues increase for 2021, Tom presented that the dues would likely 
increase about $30/month, with the $10 increase still going into the Reserve fund. This is 
assuming that the insurance rate is close to what is predicted. The October Board meeting 
will have the Proposed 2022 budget as we will know expected costs for the upcoming year. 
 
 

Caretaker’s Report 
• Roc was not present. Roc is feeling better and doing most of his duties again. Banjo will ask 

him for his report to send to the Board.  
 
 






